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3.0 PUBLIC MEETING ITEMS 

3.1 PLANNING PROPOSAL - 159-167 DARLEY STREET WEST MONA VALE 
(PEX2021/0001) 

PROCEEDINGS IN BRIEF

The proposal is to rezone properties 159-167 Darley Street West, Mona Vale from R2 Low Density 
Residential under PLEP 2014 to R3 Medium Density Residential.

At the public meeting which followed the Panel was addressed by four representatives of the 
applicant. 

RECOMMENDATION OF PLANNING PANEL

That the Northern Beaches Local Planning Panel recommends that Council not proceed with the 
Planning Proposal for 159-167 Darley Street Mona Vale, and not forward it to the NSW 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment for a Gateway determination for the reasons 
set out in the assessment report.

The Panel recommends that the site be included in the Mona Vale Centre Investigation Area and 
the appropriateness of clause 4.5A of the Pittwater LEP 2014 for the locality be reviewed as part of 
the Mona Vale Centre Investigation Area investigations.

The Panel agrees generally with the assessment report. The Panel considers this application is 
premature considering the strategic planning initiatives being undertaken. 

Vote: 4/0


